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Town of Pembroke 
Roads Committee 

        311 Pembroke Street, Pembroke, NH 03275 
 

MINUTES 
Tuesday, March 7, 2023 

 
Meeting called to order at 6:02 P.M. 
 
1. Attendance: Buddy Curley, Vincent Greco, VJ Ranfos, Adam Mendozza, Tom Gallo, 

Paulette Malo, Brian Seaworth,  
Unavailable: Dick Bean 
 

2. Old Business: 
a. Main Street Project 

               
a. VJ Met with Liberty Utilities to move gas lines, test pits were to be done to see how 

deep. Wires have not been moved yet.  Time frame also not determined yet.  
 

3. Any Old Business: 
      
4. New Business:  

a. 2023 Crack Sealing 
b. 2023 Road Bids Summary 

i. FDR w/Injection 
ii. Paving 

iii. Cold in Place Recycling 
c. 2023 Transportation Data Collection Program (Traffic Count) 

 
  a. They reviewed the list provided in the packet for the $25,000.00 budget for this year. 
They were pleased that crack sealing was holding up and instead of 2-3 years to crack 
seal it could be stretched out to 3-4 years.  VJ will meet with CNHRP to go over future 
crack sealing plans. 
 
b. Between the three items under Roads Bids Summary, there is about a million dollars 

of work but the budget is $750,000.00 so they will have to make some adjustments.  
VJ will prepare a revised 2023 Road list for the committee.  

 
The committee discussed issues they had had with GMI in the past and recommended 
that their bids be eliminated due to the fact that getting them to come back to fix issues 
they had left were not met with cooperation and once those issues were finally taken 
care they charged the additional costs to the Town. The following are recommendations 
to the Board of Selectmen.  
 
Motion: Paulette recommends to eliminate GMI from all bids submitted. 
Seconded: Buddy 



Vote: All in favor  
 
FDR w/Injection 
b.i. Motion: Paulette recommended All State for the Full Depth Reclamation with 
Injection Ashpalt Stabilization $49,227.50 total. (Bow Lane) 
Seconded: Brian 
Vote: All in favor 
 
Paving: 
b.ii.Motion: Brian recommended the paving bid be awarded to Advanced Excavating 
& Paving.  
Seconded: Buddy 
Vote: All in favor 
 
Sidewalk: Double-decker bridge to Smith Avenue 215 feet on Buck Street  
 
b.ii. Motion: Paulette recommended to the Selectmen to award the bid to Advanced 
Excavating & Paving for the Sidewalk for a total of $10,316.00. 
Seconded: Brian 
Vote: All in favor 
 
 
VJ had talked with Todd about items 12, 13 & 14 and felt they could be covered by our 
paving contractor.  So those items Cold-in-Place were removed from the list adjusting 
the total from $222,547.14 to $133,927.14. 
 
Cold-in-Place recycling 
b.iii. Motion: Paulette recommended Sealcoating Inc., DBA indus for the Cold-in-
Place recycling (Ricker Road) $133,927.14 
Seconded: Brian 
Vote: All in favor 
 
 
c. CNHRP (Traffic Count 2023) 

The committee discussed best roads to consider for the count and decided on the 
following:  
Priority List: Pembroke Hill, East of Third Range  
        Fourth Range Road, South of Brickett Hill 
        Whittemore Road, West of Rt.3 
        Donna Drive, West of Rt. 3 
        Borough Road, East of Rt. 106  
Secondary List: North Pembroke Road, North of Hardy Road 

 
 
 

              
 

5. Any New Business: 
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a. VJ had a request from residents on Pine Street and Maple Street in village that the 
road be changed back to two-way traffic. The committee did not think this would be 
beneficial as it would eliminate on-street parking  

 
6. Accept Minutes: November 1, 2022 

           Motion: Paulette motioned to accept as presented  
           Second: Brian 
           Vote: All in favor, 2 abstained 
          
Next meeting will be April 4, 2023 at 6:00 p.m. at Town Hall 
 
     7. Adjourn:  

Motion: Vince motioned to adjourn 
         Seconded: Brian 
         Vote: All in favor, adjourned: 6:55 p.m.  


